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Aaron.

   >> Hello it's Steve and Tracy.

   >> Aaron:  Hi, Steve.

   >> And Mike.

   >> Hello.

   >> Steve:  Hey Aaron.

   >> Joe Harcz.

   >> Hi Joe.

   >> Tracy is looking right now to see who else is possibly on.

   >> Mike:  I think Alex and Mairead are on it.

   >> I'm not officially on the committee but I was asked to join.

   >> Great.

   >> Mike:  I was asked to join by the actual committee itself.

   >> I'm glad.

   >> Hello.

   >> Hello.

   >> Hi Robin.

   >> If we have a quorum we will get started but we have to make sure we have a quorum.

   >> So it's the three of you.

   >> Tracy said there are three committee members so we have two out of the three so you would have a quorum and Tracy can do a roll call.

   >> Okay.

   >> Robin:  Just to let you know Mairead texted me and said she might be late.

   >> So we can get started I guess with roll call.

   >> Michael Hamm, yes, Robin Bennett, here, Mairead Warner will be joining in a little while.  You have a quorum.

   >> Mike:  Good deal.

   >> Who else is on the line?

   >> Do we have anyone else on the line besides Aaron.

   >> Joe Harcz.

   >> Okay, Joe.

   >> You can go ahead, Mike.

   >> Mike:  I can see if I can give a little update on that and I think we are pretty well in the black. .

   >> Steve:  We are continuing in the black.  Based on the financial statements, I'm going to make recommendation to Rich and then our next accountant to add a couple of lines to our profit and loss statement.  The budget numbers are not in here and what we need is our actual year to date, we need a column that has budget year to date and then an annual budget column and then a variance column so that we can see right away if any line items are over or under.  This will give the committee and the Council a broader and more detailed picture of our current financial status particularly when it comes to the expense line items.

   >> Mike:  I agree.

   >> Steve:  Go ahead.

   >> Mike:  I agree one hundred percent and for years I wanted to separate out some items for most clarity and more transparency especially when it comes to SILC expenses.  You need to differentiate between employees and SILC members I think.

   >> Steve:  Yeah, and when Rich sent me the financial statements it was the same day that he left on vacation so I've not been able to speak with him in detail about this.  

I also want to do and relatively quickly is pull a register what has been spent on the line items so I have a clear picture of what has been spent in the past and what types of activities, I think that will also help the Council and this committee have more of a transparent view of exactly where our dollars are going to.  In my previous job when I would engage in a budget process, we would detail out all of the revenue and expense line items down to the penny and connect those and crosswalk those with specific SPIL activities.

    Looking at the current documents from the past, I've not seen where there is a very, very detailed budget on these expense line items, so that is also in my top three of items to get after with the finance committee and then also with Rich or the new accountant once that firm or person is brought on board so that I have a clear view and the public and the Council has a clear view on exactly where every penny in our budget is going to.  That is the budgeting process that I'm used to and that's what I would really desire to implement going forward.

    So that is a deep dive that I'm going to take with the appropriate folks here relatively soon so that I have a very clear view of where our expenses are going to.

   >> Mike:  I would agree one hundred percent.  Do we have any comments on this item?

We also need to discuss what we are going to do with the old advocacy position that we have empty right now.  I think we talked about that a little bit.  A couple months ago.  We need to determine are we going to incorporate that as your job Steve or create a new position or what do you think about that?

   >> Steve:  Well, when this position was advertised, that was rolled up and included in the executive director's role, so I went into this role assuming that would be me.

   >> Mike:  Not to complain, I can deal with that.

   >> Steve:  So if we have budgeting for a vacant position, the Council will want to talk about what our needs are going forward as we change and as the environment changes as well.  We have ‑‑ we are preparing to write a new SPIL and that SPIL will dictate what our needs are going to be so we probably want to keep a hold of that placeholder within our budget in case there are more human resource needs going forward that we have not yet discovered, that would be based on the new SPIL.

   >> Mike:  Agree.

   >> Robin:  Can I speak to that?

   >> Mike:  Go ahead, Robin.

   >> Robin:  All other staff members are under the purview of the executive director, so it would completely be up to you, Steve, on how you see and if you want to, you know, put that forward to the Council and have that discussion, that would be up to you to request for me to put on the agenda if you want to discuss that.  But I think all you would need to do is discuss any needs you see or anything that you're thinking of doing in terms of hiring with this committee just to make sure you would have room in the budget but I think beyond that it would be up to you.

   >> Steve:  Yes, I would bring it to the Council in terms of fulfilling requirements of the SPIL.  Because, you know, again as good stewards of public funds we want to make sure we are creating efficiencies and getting the biggest bang for our buck, so any recommendations I would have would come to the Council in terms of fulfilling a requirement or an objective within the SPIL.

   >> Robin:  Well I know the only things we are thinking about right now are contract positions, correct?

   >> Steve:  I'm sorry say that one more time, Robin.

   >> Robin:  The only thing you are seeing about right now are contract positions?

   >> Steve:  That's correct, yes.

   >> Robin:  Right, okay, another thing I wanted to ask about in terms of finance committee and budgeting is what is going on with the scholarships that we voted on the institute a few years back?

I know we are not having current requests, but is it still open?

   >> Steve:  Robin, I couldn't speak to that.  That was prior to my time, so I'm going to lean on Tracy for any information she might have on it.  I was just peripherally aware of it as a CIL director we did not apply for a scholarship is that what you're talking about?

   >> Robin:  The scholarship is that still in our budget, Mike?

   >> Mike:  I believe we never changed that.  I think it's still in there.  I'll have to look again but I'm pretty sure Rodney put it in there last year and it's still there.

   >> Robin:  So is the scholarship availability or what we are doing with it something that would need to be revisited by the full Council?

   >> Mike:  I think it needs to be valuable and let the CIL know the funds are available and if no one is applying any more so somehow we have to make it more knowledgeable for the CILs.

   >> Robin:  Perhaps after the next SPIL is created or even in ‑‑ maybe it would be maybe it would be best to reach out to the SPIL writing team and the, you know, take any recommendations they have on to the full Council in order to maybe put money in resources towards trying to improve some of the goals that we have in our current SPIL that we are going to be extending for a year.  I know finding a way to better go after some of those goals is a need.

   >> Mike:  I agree, probably to pass that on to Mark as he is the chair.

   >> Robin:  No, I'm talking about the SPIL writing team, which is facilitated by Sarah as the representative of the CILs and Steve as representative of SILC and then it has three SILC members and three CIL members and only extending it for a year because the SPIL writing implement is not ready yet, so the Council voted to just do an amendment so I believe all we're going to be doing, I mean, it's up to the SPIL committee but I believe from what they have talked about is they are extending the date of the goals in the current SPIL.  And I know that it would definitely be great for this Council as we move forward to find a way to better target a few of those goals that currently haven't had as much progress and maybe some resources would need to go towards that.

   >> Mike:  That is good, I agree one hundred percent Robin.

   >> Robin:  So maybe we need to reach out to or Steve can, you know, as facilitator, cofacilitator, perhaps once the SPIL writing team finalizes what they're going to send to Regina in terms of what they're going to do, maybe then they will have some ideas about what resources they would need to ask of this committee.

   >> Mike:  Right, and am I wrong in thinking that Mark Pierce is the chair that spoke or am I wrong?

   >> Yes.

   >> Robin:  Mark Pierce takes care of the SPIL monitoring committee but I'm talking about the SPIL writing team.

   >> Mike:  Okay.

   >> Robin:  The next one year followed by a three year appointment.

   >> Mike:  I got you.  I got you.  Yep.

   >> Joe:  There needs to be consumer involvement every step of the process.

   >> Mike:  I agree, Joe.  I agree so any more discussion on the current budget?

Hearing none I move on to item number three office relocation discussion.  I think we have a new ‑‑ a location, correct?

   >> Steve:  We have a proposed new location.  I've been talking with Mark Pierce, well a little history, the current office that we're in, even though we don't hold public meetings here is not accessible, it doesn't meet several of the requirements for a public location and in the spirit of moving forward into becoming a completely transparent public body, we have been looking at other spaces to move into.  Currently we are back in kind of a business industrial sort of a park.  It is ‑‑ we are not located on a public main public transportation route.  The office is not accessible.  The exterior doors do not have automatic door openers, we have knob‑type handles within the office itself and I've been speaking with Mark Pierce at the Lansing CIL and Rodney had been in discussions with him previously about potentially renting space from them.  So we've gone ahead and taken a look at Mark's space that he is offering, the square footage is just slightly less than what we have in our current location.  The office is on a main public transportation route.  There is visibility out at the road for signage where we could put our sign.  We have access to a first‑floor off the parking lot zero step entrance conference room that could accommodate all of our SPIL I'm sorry our SILC Council meetings and also our committee meetings.  It's fully accessible building.  The price that I've been negotiating with Mark is reasonable.  It's about a 14% increase over what we are paying now.  As you know when we were at the Seymour Street location we were paying in access of 2000 a month.  When we moved into our current location, our rent is $659 a month.  What Mark is proposing is $750 a month for the first 12 months, the second year renewal would be increased by $20 to $770 and then the third year $790 so another $20 increase.  I'm very excited about this opportunity.  I believe it meets the tests of both reasonableness and necessary in terms of getting to an accessible space.  The synergies that can be created by being collocated with a CIL, there are two office spaces on the second floor that we would be renting from Mark.  Our rent would include all utilities, office cleaning, we would also have a receptionist on the first floor that could direct guests to our offices and I just I believe that this would be a win‑win for both SILC and the CIL network.  I do have a lease agreement in hand that's been finalized for renew.  I would be happy to send this out or post this on our website if anyone wanted to take a look at it.  What I'm hoping for is the finance committee's concurrence on this and that you would forward this to the full Council for approval on Friday.

    We do have a 30‑day notice written notice that we are required to give to our current landlord so if the Council was to approve this on Friday we would issue that 30‑day notice to take to our landlord either on Friday or the first thing on Monday and then we would be relocating within that 30‑day window period.

    Yes.

   >> Mike:  That sounds like a pretty good plan, anyone else have any comments?

Hearing none, I would suggest we make a recommendation on Friday to the full Council to accept this contract.  Does everybody agree or disagree?

Hello.

   >> Robin:  So are we recommending that we add it and amend the agenda on Friday to add voting on this?

   >> Mike:  I would think so, Robin.

   >> Robin:  Okay.

   >> Mike:  I can probably do before my treasurer report we can do this.

   >> Robin:  Awesome, that would be perfect then we don't necessarily have to amend the agenda if you want to bring it up during that time, that would be perfect.

   >> Mike:  Right.

   >> I wasn't responding because technically I'm not on this committee.

   >> Robin:  No, you are fine.  Go ahead, you are fine.

   >> Aaron:  I thought it was a good idea but I didn't respond because I didn't think it was my place because I'm technically not on the committee but yes I think it's a good idea and we can move forward and if you would like to mention that in the agenda I think that would sound great and people would be in favor of that, yes.

   >> Mike:  It sounds good.  So I agree.  And is Mairead come in yet or not?

I guess not.  Okay, let's talk about selection of according firm.  We have more than one or what?

   >> Steve:  We did, we got three proposals but just a brief history, as you know Rich Hartwig has been our accountant for the past several years and Rich is retiring and he submitted a letter of retirement, gosh, a month, maybe a month or two ago Tracy.

   >> Mike:  Back in November, October.

   >> Steve:  Back in November.

   >> Mike:  Ask Rodney.

   >> Steve:  So he has hung on until we can get a new accounting firm in place so an RFP was issued several weeks ago and we received three responses which were due on Friday, three different companies one called AL‑Truik advisors based in Lansing here, another one called supporting strategies, based out of Williamson, Williamston and Blue Jay Technologies out of I believe Bay City Michigan.  I reviewed the three proposals based on the objectives that we need the accounting firm to perform and I could go through each of the proposals with you but I have a recommendation on which one I would like to go with.  The Al‑Truik advisors did not address all of the work items we need to have done.  They want to charge about $750 per month and then $50 per month for payment processing, additional services will be billed at an hourly rate, they only addressed accounts payable, payroll and some financial statements.  They excluded some financial statements which was puzzling to me.  They are also going to require us to use Quickbooks online which will be an additional expense because we currently use Quickbooks using a local database and there are additional charges for report production, travel and postage just to give you an idea of our contract with Rich we were paying 12000 annually for accounting services, just to give you a ballpark of what we're currently paying.

    The second bid that we received from supporting strategies, they have a base annual rate of 10,800 annually with a 4% increase annually.  They have a fixed and hourly rate of anything outside of their base of 10,800 annually would be charged at $65 per hour and they would also charge for travel.  The blue Jay technologies proposal came in and it addressed every single one of our work items that was listed in the RFP.  They would charge $55 per hour and are estimating an annual rate of $10‑12000 per year for full accounting services.  Now I have to give full disclosure on this because I know the gentleman from blue Jay technologies his name is Ken Martin.  He has been the chief financial officer contract chief financial officer for Disability Network of Mid‑Michigan for about the past five years.  Prior to that he was the accountant for the Anne Arbor center for independent living so he is very familiar with independent living.  He was able to develop a complex budgeting tool for our agency when I was at Disability Network Mid‑Michigan.  We had over 20 revenue sources all of which had their own requirements and he also helped us successfully apply for a Federal indirect cost rate that we successfully were approved for three years in a row.  So just full disclosure that I do know Ken on a professional level and based on setting that as side and based solely on the proposals that were received, my recommendation would be to award contract to blue Jay technologies for accounting services.  This is an open ended contract.  But that would be predicated on a clean background check coming back for him individually and his firm.  We need to do due diligence with a criminal background checks, Federal debarment list and also a credit check.  Any time that you have people that have access to your funds or your bank you definitely want to run a credit check.  I do have a background check form that is comprehensive and it complies with all the Federal requirements and also the requirements of our MRS contract that I would have the potential firm fill out prior to signing any agreement.

   >> Robin:  Pardon me, Steve, what was this individual's name?

   >> Steve:  The name of the companies?

   >> Robin:  What is his name Ken what.

   >> Steve:  Martin, MARTIN.

   >> Robin:  I should probably mention I used to work for the CIL so I might also know him but I can't put a face to the name but I might, I should probably mention that.

   >> Steve:  He has a bald head if that rings any bells.

   >> Robin:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  He is a CPA and he also has CGMA accreditation which is accreditation of one or two more years of schooling beyond the CPA.

   >> Mike:  Oh, wow, would you like to bring this forward?

I probably have a recommendation.

   >> Steve:  I would like to do the same thing with this as we are doing with these.  Any actions or changes that we take I want to make sure we do in a public meeting so the public has access to it.

   >> Mike:  Definitely.

   >> Robin:  This is just a question I have no problem with doing it at the full meeting if that is the direction we want to go.  But this kind of decision could be made just by the director if that is what you chose because I mean it's technically hiring staff so that would be your purview.

   >> Steve:  It is, but when we look at the financial management policies, which is over 2500 purchases require approval of the finance committee.  This money was already allocated in the budget so it's just changing companies and firms and then changing locations.  But because.

   >> Robin:  I just thought because the Council has no pursue per view over staff it would be yours and the Council to speak into it because that is in our Bylaws and it is something that they talked about at SILC Congress was that the Council doesn't have authority over staff.  That is hired.  But I mean I don't see any problem with putting it into the Council.

   >> Steve:  Yes, the reason that I want it to go before the Council is because it's a redirection of funding.

   >> Mike:  Right.

   >> Robin:  Okay, all right, that is fine.

   >> Mike:  We will do that, we will put it on the agenda report then, no problem at all.  Any other issues to come before the finance committee?

No issues?

   >> Steve:  I think the only other thing Mike would be any public comment.

   >> Mike:  Okay, we can have public comment and everybody has five minutes.

   >> Joe Harcz.

   >> Mike:  Hi Joe go ahead.

   >> Joe:  I'm wondering if we are going to reconcile things with this error in our IRS form 990 filing where we have all of the funding coming from BSBP.  That is inaccurate.  It's wrong.  It's illegal.  And we need to amend that IRS990 filing.

    We also have to have some explanation and I'm glad Steve is working on this, but where the money is going.  We got accounts here or data that I can read where we spent a whole bunch of money during the past five months and we don't even have access to the you know net CIL and other things.  It's kind of crazy.  

I appreciate the fact that Steve brought up that these things need to be brought before the entire board and they need to be approved.  They are major expenditures both the lease and, you know, this new contract.  I'm happy that we are going to be moving into a place that is ADA compliant.  I'm very upset of the fact that when we moved into our location, when Rodney did that, he didn't even do the required ADA survey that was even a part of the lease.  It was really kind of outrageous.

    I also, you know, these things need ‑‑ once again, they absolutely have to be brought before the entire board.  They're required under law.  We are dealing with public funds here so those are my comments.  I still would like to know where all the money is going.

   >> Mike:  I think we can help you with that Joe, I appreciate your comments a lot, I think we can be very specific where the funds are going.  Maybe next time you see Steve or Steve, you and I together we can go over the details better so I will put that we do that.

   >> Steve:  We will do that Mike.  What I want to do is pull the past two years worth of check registers and crosswalk those payments to the budget and eventually back to the SPIL so I have a clear idea of what has transpired financially over the past two years because that is the type of tool that we will use to forecast budgets going forward.  When you have like expense line items like SPIL support, a new person coming in here I don't know what that means and we should know exactly where every penny is going to and should be able to be tied back to the SPIL.

   >> Mike:  Yes, as it did before, I think we need to expand the line items to be more specific.  I think we can talk about that one day maybe if I come down.

   >> Steve:  The financial statements will be much more detailed.  You won't have to guess what something is.

   >> Mike:  Right, exactly, that's good.

   >> Steve:  Circling back to Joe's observation on the 990, I have that in front of me and I think what you're referring to is page nine where it says program service revenue and it has the entire SILC budget and then the description is Michigan LARA/BSBP is that what you're referring to?

   >> Joe:  Correct, you're getting two grants, you are getting one from MRS and you are getting one from BSBP and it's just one.

   >> Steve:  I will get ahold of looks like Jason Clawson out of St. Claire shores prepared the 990, I will make contact with him to point this out and see if we can't submit a revised 990 to reflect all of the revenue sources that are coming in.

   >> Joe:  The other question I have is on a resource plan, this current year we are getting a lot less money, correct?

   >> Yes.

   >> Mike:  Yes.

   >> Joe:  From the prior year, what is the exact amount of that decline?

   >> Mike:  I believe we are at don't quote me on this 460,000 and 380 is it, Steve have you looked?

   >> Steve:  I have not.

   >> Joe:  Last fiscal year was 477.

   >> Mike:  You are right Joe and the reason we did that was because we were under utilizing our funds the last 2.5 years.  That is why we did that but Rodney was pretty comfortable if we needed more for anything we would go to MRS to ask for money that with we drew so I think we can do that.

   >> Joe:  Another question is BSBP is the recipient of LARA part B funds, how much are we submitting and why aren't we getting information from them on their independent living program?

   >> Robin:  Mike, I think it's because I think they tried normally to be asked at meetings and give an update on their IL program but I know their abilities to provide IL funds under the public money they receive had changed drastically in the last few years.  They can't provide it in the same way.  So another independent living program looks very different.

   >> Joe:  I'm asking for, I mean, last November and part of our SPIL it's 33% or 35% goes to BSBP for part B‑IL program.  How much is that and why aren't they supplying any IL data including a 704B report?

   >> Robin:  I don't think they have to meet the same requirements because they are not a DSAU to the Council. 

   >> Joe:  We are sending them money for a part B program they are like a center for independent living.

   >> Robin:  They come and give updates at the meetings, is that the update about their IL program that you're referring to?

   >> Joe:  We are funding them as a part B recipient.  They are getting part B money.

   >> Robin:  Uh‑huh.

   >> Joe:  They don't supply any data on their IL program.  They don't supply.

   >> Robin:  They do give IL updates at the meeting.

   >> Joe:  They give VR updates and giving us data on how many people they are serving, what type of services they are doing.

   >> Robin:  I see what you mean.

   >> Joe:  I'm talking about the part B program.

   >> Robin:  I see what you mean.

   >> Joe:  They are in the SPIL but the SPIL is so totally goofy because you know it's got them marked down as the basically they will monitor themselves so we are giving them free money would looking at what they are doing.

   >> Robin:  Tracy, maybe you can speak to what some of these things are.

   >> Steve:  We will request the 704 part B report from them, I'm also going to be reaching out to Bill over there to talk about the data and particularly as it relates to the SPIL monitoring and that we need that data from them in terms of what they are using their part B money for.  We need to fill in those data elements and as Joe said we need to know what is being done with those funds.

   >> Mike:  I agree.

   >> Joe:  I know from their annual report that was based on 2017 they had a carry forward.  Now, here is why this is important, there is 200,000 blind people in Michigan, maybe more, and they aren't giving blindness specific programs or there is no accountability on what that money is.  I think ‑‑ I don't even know how much we send them every year, part B.  Do you?

   >> Mike:  Hey Joe.

   >> Yes.

   >> Mike:  Can we possibly get together at some point in time to talk about this in person and we go to work in 15 minutes, I don't want to cut you off at all, my friends, but I think we need to move on for a little bit.

   >> Joe:  Okay I would like to know how much money part B money we send to BSBP.

   >> Mike:  I would agree, Joe, let's do that.

   >> Steve:  I will find that out Joe, I will find that information out.

   >> Mike:  Okay, anything else that needs to come before the finance committee today?

Hearing none I'll ask for a vote to adjourn.  I'll make the motion myself, we are adjourned, how about that?

   >> Steve:  Thanks everyone.

   >> Mike:  See everyone Friday or Thursday night.  I will be open for dinner if anybody would like to join me Thursday night.

   >> Steve:  If I'm down here Mike I'll join you and I'm not sure if I'm here then or Friday.

   >> Let me know.

   >> Have a great day.

   >> Good‑bye folks.

    [ Meeting concludes at 12:17 p.m. ]
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